
 
Return to In-Person – Lamar CISD 

1a. How LEA will maintain health & safety 
of students and staff , and 
1b. Extent to which LEA has adopted 
policies aligned with CDC and a 
description of policies   

Lamar CISD looks forward to 
welcoming our students back to 
campus. The District continues to work 
in partnership with local and state 
health officials to monitor the spread 
of COVID-19 in the community.  
Lamar CISD is committed to creating a 
safe learning environment for our 
students and staff. To ensure safe in-
person learning experiences this year, 
the COVID-19 protocols will be in place 
in District facilities for the 2021-2022 
school year. These protocols can be 
found on the District’s website at: 
https://www.lcisd.org/about/2021-
2022-covid-19-protocols. 
 
Virtual Learning: 
During the 2021-2022 school year, 
Lamar CISD will offer a virtual learning 
option for a limited number of 
students enrolled in kindergarten 
through sixth grade. This option is 
provided for families concerned with 
sending their students to school due to 
COVID-19. Find more information on 
Lamar CISD’s virtual learning program 
at: 
https://www.lcisd.org/about/virtual-
learning. 
 
Students who may qualify for the 
District’s homebound services should 
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contact the Special Education 
Department.   
 
Lamar CISD staff who would like to 
request an accommodation should 
contact the Human Resources 
Department. 
 

2. How LEA will ensure continuity of 
services (including students’ academic 
needs & students’ and staff social, 
emotional, mental health & other needs)  

Along with local funds, ESSER funds are 
being directed toward programs and 
activities that will promote learning 
and the social/emotional health of 
students. 

3a. LEA must periodically (no less than 
every six months) review and, as 
appropriate, revise plan.  

Lamar CISD considers our plan to be a 
living document that will be 
continuously reviewed and monitored 
throughout the year.  Revisions will be 
made as necessary. 

3b. LEA must seek public input and take 
input into account in determining 
whether to revise plan and what revisions 
are needed  

The District has an established 
program of monitoring campus and 
district climate through regular surveys 
and other forms of consultation.  
Feedback received will be reviewed 
and factored into our plans. 

4. Plan must be in language and format 
parents can understand (oral translation 
ok if written translation not practicable); 
upon request by a parent with disabilities, 
an alternate format is provided   

All information published will be in in 
language and format parents can 
understand. 

 

 


